


o At UMCP, there is a Staff Affairs committee whose responsibility is the 

nominations 

o At UMBC, there is something similar 

o At UB, there isn’t a push or much organization in terms of the nominations 

o At UMB, Colette Becker is new chair of Staff Senate and will be working 

toward BOR staff awards 

o At UMES, a committee for promoting Board of Regents Awards has been 

formed recently; Human Resources is involved and morale is down, so it’s 

hard to elicit substantial information for packets 

o At TU, someone on the committee works with the nominee to beef up that 

packet—TU continues to win awards, so what they’re doing works 

o At CSU, there is also a morale issue, but at least the information is getting 

out 

o At UMUC, their Staff  Senate will take on the issue of putting packets 

together 

• Dave DeLooze: needs presidential support, but it’s also a communication 

problem; need to work with President and Human Resources to flow the 

information down 

• Gus Mercanti: If the same type of importance that’s attached to Maryland 



• Gynene Sullivan is from UMB, not UMBC 

IV. Chair’s Report 

• No Chancellor’s Council meeting in July 

• Bylaw Review: Karyn Schulz absent, so deferred till next meeting. 

• Submission of annual reports/articles for CUSS Newsletter: a few committees 

still owe content 

• New CUSS members will be attending the meeting next month; who has 

orientation packets? Marie Meehan, possibly; Chenita Reddick will check with 

her.  Packets are also on the CUSS website 

• New Board of Regents Award: CUSS needs to come to some conclusions about 

who this award is for. Is it a group or individual award? Is it for people in Shared 

Governance or does it include those who aren’t officially involved? Joel DeWyer 

will e-mail out a list of issues, so we can come to the August meeting prepared 

to discuss them. 

• Joint meeting agenda and discussion items:  

o Chancellor has confirmed joining us for lunch; Governor has not yet 

confirmed  

o Nov. 15 at UMCP 

o Present plaques to Governor and Chancellor 

o Ask for recommendations from CUSF about how they market, solicit 

nominations, compile packets for Board of Regents Awards 

o Thank CUSF for inclusion of operationally critical staff in merit increase 

language in legislation 

o Reiterate that there are no plans for furloughs/temporary salary reductions 

for the coming fiscal year. 

o Discuss economic outlook 

o Strategic plan and priorities 

o What do we want to achieve in next five years, and how can the councils 

work together to meet those goals? 

o How can we assist with continuity issues in Student Council? We can offer a 

liaison to the student group; we can include them in newsletter distribution 

list 

o Work to improve communication among groups, work as a single unit 

instead of three distinct groups 

o How do we stay in touch throughout the year after our joint meeting? 

• Should we engage Staff and Faculty employees and go to Annapolis 

together in February? 

• Gynene Sullivan: Intention is to have a day dedicated entirely to CUSS 

and Staff employees matters; hesitate to have a joint meeting, because 

it might draw attention away from Staff, and Faculty and Students 

already have a strong presence in Annapolis 

o Rosario van Daalen: major current topics for the System are Effectiveness 

and Efficiency and autonomy of the System 

o Break out into small groups with CUSS, CUSF and Student Council all 

represented 

o Get a facilitator? Idea was to rotate leadership of joint meeting among the 

groups, so each year, a different council would lead 



V. Vice Chair’s Report 

• Colette Becker: Working on website 

• 



• Jan. 24: UMUC 

• Feb. 21: Annapolis Day 

• March 27: CSU 

• April 24: TU 

• May 15: UMBC 

• June 26: UMES 

• July 24: UMCES 

VIII. New Business 

• Can CUSS issue a proclamation in support of Maryland Charities campaign? 

IX. Meeting adjourned. 

 


